PUBLIC NOTICE

Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as Amended by the Road Traffic (Temporary Restrictions Act) 1991


Carmarthenshire County Council hereby gives notice that no person shall cause any vehicle to proceed along the length of road known as the C2204, Four Roads, Kidwelly, near property known as Glyn Coed from a point 880 metres South of its junction with the C2057 for a distance of 150 metres in a Southerly direction.
The closure is necessary for Welsh Water to carry out works to repair a leaking communication pipe from Friday 20th September 2024 for a period of 5 days. Applicant Contact Details: Welsh Water                                                       Telephone: 0800 052 0130
Resident access to be maintained throughout the duration of the works.
The alternative route for Southbound traffic will be to continue along the C2204 in a Northerly direction to its junction with the C2057. At the junction, turn left and continue along the C2057 in a South-Westerly direction passing property known as Mountain Lodge to its junction with the C2199. At the junction, turn left and continue along the C2199 in a South-Easterly direction leading to the C2204. Continue along the C2204 in a North-Easterly to Northerly direction passing properties known as Haulwen and Dove Cottage to return to a point South of the closure. Vice Versa for Northbound traffic.
Pedestrian movement to individual properties will be maintained where possible throughout the duration of the closure.

DATED THE 20th DAY OF SEPTEMBER 2024

Mr Ainsley Williams
Director of Place, Infrastructure & Economic Development Department.
County Hall
Carmarthen
Carmarthenshire
SA31 1JP


